DAWLISH LGCAL HISTORY GROUP

Dear Members

Well, you have done it again. You
have re-elected all the officers and
committee members (with the addi-
tion of Val Eaves) and upon your own
heads be it. Let me remind you who is
on the committee:

Chairman: Bob Thompson

Hon Sec: Tricia Whiteaway

Hon Treasurer: Paul de Lusignan
Publications Sec: Jo de Lusignan
Programme Sec: John Rean

Group Records: Jo Rean

Publicity Sec: Val Eaves

Member without portfolio: Val Gale

God bless them and all who sail with
them,

We are going ahead with our next
publication, Dawlish Folk, and sev-
eral  contributions have been
promised. However we shall need
many more since [ anticipate that
most articles will be relatively short.
Think about it and let me know what
you think you can offer. Deadline for
completed contributions : end of Au-
gust.

Bob Thompson
High Finance

Our treasurer has asked for the
following to be included in this
newsletter:

The subscription for 2000/01 re-
mains at £2 for the sixth successive
year ! It is due on Ist May 2000.
May I ask all members who have
not already paid to let me have
their subscription as soon as possi-
ble. If you pay by post, please
include a stamped addressed enve-
lope for a reply. May I thank you in
advance for your cooperation.

Paul de Lusignan,
Hon. Treasurer

4 Empson’s Close
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The Dawlish Literary and General
Knowledge Society

Our Local History Group is only one of many societies in the town which meet to
satisfy the thirst for knowledge of their members. 1 know because over the last two
years I seem to have spoken to most of them. But this is no new phenomenon and
documents recently passed to our archives by Jim Holman throw considerable light
on what must have been the first and most important such society.

The Dawlish Literary & General Knowledge Society was founded in 1850, its object
being “the diffusion of Knowledge, by means of a Library, and Lectures on Art,
Literature and Science”, undergoing various changes and vicissitudes until in 1858
it was dissolved with debts of £5.16.0. Two years later in March 1861 it was revived,
the debts were paid off, and a new era was embarked upon. During the first year of
its new life the society attracted 181 members and, using the recently built Vestry
Hall for its meetings, provided no fewer than 22 lectures embracing music, poetry,
drama, history, biography, geology, zoology, phrenology, meteorology, electricity
and chemistry.

This very considerable achievement was clearly due to the strong leadership
provided by a group of leading citizens. The Patrons of the society were Peter Hoare,
William Cosens and from 1864 Leon Solomon. The President was the vicar, the Rev.
E Fursdon, and there were four vice presidents, Dr Albert Baker, PJ Margary, Perry
Sparkes and MD Grissell. The committee was chaired by Dr Baker who was to lead
the movement to purchase The Lawn in 1863 and figures large in the public life of
the town in the mid 19th century and may well have been the inspiration behind the
society. And many of those serving on the committee were also to leave their mark
on Dawlish. They included GB Avant, Messrs Bolt, Ford, Hannaford, Lloyd, Panter,
JS Short, T Walters and LD Westcott The treasurer was Mr J Long, the secretary Mr
Davies, the collector Mr Horsham and the librarian Mr Poulton (and from early
1862 Mr Avant).

The list of members which we have must include every person of high standing in
the town and it is notable that of the 245 members listed at the end of 1861 there
were 155 ladies to 79 gentlemen and 11 juveniles.

The lectures were given largely by professional paid speakers many of whom came
from London, and others from Plymouth, Bath and Exeter. The flavour of their
subjects may be suggested by the following: Glimpses at Many Lands (illustrated by
a splendid series of “Dissolving Views” (what were they I wonder).; Wants and
Scientific Resources as illustrated in the International Exhibition (illustrated by
numerous experiments; Self-cultivation - importance and advantages of self-
cultivation - illustrations; An evening with Thomas Hood. In later years I note that a
higher proportion of the meetings appear to have been given over to musical
entertainments and who could blame them.

The society also provided a library which , twelve months after the revival, offered
several hundred volumes and 1700 had been issued to readers during the first year of
operation. The library may have been based at the Vestry Hall and opened every
Wednesday from 8 to 9 p.m.






